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   Treasurer     Gloria Williams PHF 

   Sergeant at Arms    PP Timothy Moffatt PHF 
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November  Birthdays 

 

 

    Keith—November 4   

    Lorne—November 6 

    Timothy J—November 15 

    Joe—November19    

    Carole—November 22 

    Malcolm November 23 

    Bruce—November 26 

    Andre—November29 

 

 

 

 
The 4-Way Test 

 
Of the things we think, say or do: 

Is it the truth? 
Is it fair to all concerned? 

Will it build goodwill and better 
friendships? 

Will it be beneficial to all con-
cerned? 

Board 2012-2013 

Directors: 
Club Administration:  André Cherebin PHF 
Service Projects:  Dr. Marcus Day PHF 
Membership:  Chester Hinkson 
Rotary Foundation:  PP Albert Daniels, PHF 
New Generations:  Selma St.Prix 

 

 

Weekly Duties 

  

November 23 

 

November 30 

 

December  7 

 

  Meeting 

 

Vocational talk 
  

Speaker Business 

    Greeters 
Joe 

Keith 
Leevie 

Malcolm 
Paul 
Peter 

  Prize Leathon Marcus Sabia 

If you can’t make it as above, please tell Dir. Andre ASAP! 



 

   

                                                    Club Meeting - November 23, 2012   
That Friday was  a fellowship meeting   

 

Meeting statistics 
  Acting Sergeant at Arms Chester raised EC$ 95.00 in fines and  the raffle yielded $ 145.00  

  

     
  

 

 
 

   

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The  acting  Serge also received his price for best dressed  

Rotarian during Jounen Kweyol day lunch meeting. 
    

                   Regular visiting  Rotarian June Snowden was leaving for  

                   the UK that day and will be back in the spring of 2013. 

                   She also left a price for a future raffle. 
 

 

 

 
        DON’T FORGET THIS SATURDAY 24.11, 2012 THE CALABASHERS CONCERT AT THE GAIETY  
 

 

We also had the induction of new Rotarian Lorne Charles  
 

  Lorne’s classification is Hotel Management. 

  His Birthday is on November 6 and he lives on Chef Harry Drive in  

  Castries. Lorne will serve on the Community Service Committee. 

  We are looking forward to his contributions in our community service  

  projects and of course assistance in our hospitality related activities like the  

  Calabashers Concert, he Wine & Cheese Fiesta,  Charter Night and our  

  annual Handover dinner etc. 

   

Welcome back Bobby 
  

   Past President Robert “Bobby” Fredrick returned back to Saint Lucia still working for  

  Bank of Nova Scotia. Bobby is no stranger to most of the longer serving Rotarians and it  

  is a pleasure to have him back in our ranks. 

  We are looking forward to the continuation of his contributions to Rotary in service and  

  fellowship 
   
 

  Congratulations to President Konrad 
 

  He won the 2. raffle prize at the Rotary club of Gros Islet Golf Tournament, a home security  

  system. Maybe that is why had had no problem with PP Jenny selling raffle tickets during the   

  lunch meeting. 

 

 Rotaract Presidents conference 
 

 Conference hotel Oceanview, Gros Islet 
 

  Friday November 30, 2012:    10.00 AM -    7.00 PM Registration 

                                                                            7.00 PM Welcome reception, National Tennis Centre 

                                                                            8.00 PM Opening ceremony 

                                                                          10.00 PM Gros Islet street party 
 

  Saturday December 1, 2012:                          7.30 PM “Samedi Gras” pool party, Oceanview Hotel 
 

  Sunday December 2, 2012:        9.30 AM -  12.00 PM Community project, Soufriere Primary School 

                                                      12.30 PM -    5.30 PM Boat ride Soufriere - Gros Islet 

                                                        8.00 PM -  10.00 PM Closing ceremony 
 

  Monday December 3, 2012       All day departures 



Interact Club at Saint Joseph’s Convent update   
 

 Friday November 16, 2012 the Interact Club at Saint   

 Joseph’s Convent had a “pinning ceremony and the  

 board was introduced to Rotary. 

 They showed Pres Konrad, VP Charles, Treasurer   

 Gloria, Dir. Selma and Rot. Ian a powerpoint  

  presentation on Interact and their club’s projects  

  realized to date. 

  Interestingly they have 2 photographers as part of   

  their leadership team and they have very good  

  documentation of their work. 

  The club of over 42 members is very interested in  

  participating in the tree planting on Saturday  

  December 15, 2012.  



1. Move Chess in primary Schools 
 

On Wednesday November 21, 2012 CF Chess coordinator Robert and Pres. Konrad visited the Babonneau  

Primary, The Des Barras Primary and the Balata Primary School. They have some equipment challenges and 

Des Barras is the only primary school that has not implemented the chess program. We are assured they will 

also start in January and Robert will go back there to ensure it does happen. A technician is currently looking at 

repairing the TV at the La Guerre Primary School and we are exploring the possibility of providing the Babon-

neay Primary with a new TV and are awaiting a price estimate from Courts. 

 

On Wednesday Pres. Konrad met Rotarian Richard Pyle? who was the Peace Corp Director on the late 80s and 

early 90st in Saint Lucia the cruise ship pier and took him to Dir. Marcus shelter, to Babonneau to show him the 

area for the water project and to a chess lesson at the Balata Primary School. Afterwards they looked a picture 

of some of the Rotary projects like the Rotary Bus, The D-Life Diabetic Youth Camp and others before Rot. Pe-

ter took Richard and his wife together with Robert for lunch. He is interesting in pursuing a possible joint pro-

ject with his Rotary Club in Washington DC and the Rotary Club of Saint Lucia. 

 
Here some pictures from the Babonneau Primary School   -   many more at WWW.ROTARY.LC 


